Response received from Donna Dickenson 


We will consider a range of providers which could include third sector orgs, staff mutuals, private orgs …. Or community councils.  As a Youth Service we will be able to continue to provide training for volunteers via our volunteer hub and also initial and ongoing support and training for as long as we continue to receive WG funding for this.  There are no indications that this will cease.
b)      Yes, young people do sign in and staff should encourage them to stay and take part in activities, but due to its open-access nature, they are free to come and go. We have had occasions in the past where parents drop off their children, their child signs in and then they disappear off with friends.   It is important to explain to parents that young people are only the responsibility of the Youth Service or provider when they are engaged on site in youth service run activities and they may need to reinforce with their child that they expect them to stay at the youth provision.  Insurance should cover any activities provided by the Youth Service (or by the provider from 1st April 2017).  When young people are off site, they are no longer the responsibility of the Youth Service although staff do make every effort to ensure that young people are safe when they leave the venue e.g. to go to the shop.  When doing detached work, youth workers obviously go to where young people hang out.  Sometimes they will just chat to them, whilst other times they may do activities with them, and our insurance would cover this.  When trips are organised, parents will be notified and will need to sign authorisation forms and provide contact details before a young person can attend. 

